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DUNWICH TOWN TRUST 

MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 13TH January 2020
AT 6pm IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET

.   

MINUTES
1. Welcomes and Apologies

The Clerk chaired the meeting until the Election of Chairman had been completed.

Present:

Miss Nick Mayo (NM) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair),

Mr Crispin Clay (CC),

Dr Dennis Cox (DC

Mr Rod Smith (RS), 

Ms Jane Hamilton (JH),

Mr Keith Maunder (KM

In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL) 
Apologies had been received from Mrs Val Bethell (VB) (Trustee) and 

Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer).

The meeting was declared quorate and there were no conflicts of interest on the agenda.
2. Election of Chairman 
The re-election of the current Chairman (NM) was proposed by GA, seconded by KM and unanimously supported by all the Trustees present. A vote of thanks to NM was also proposed by GA and also unanimously supported by all the Trustees  present.
Having been re-elected, the Chairman re-took control of the meeting.
NM reported that the Parish Meeting had failed to nominate anyone to serve as their representative on the DTT Board. JH and RS would follow up some potential Trustees and report back.  There was discussion about whether DTT tenants might stand as Trustees and it was agreed that in theory they could, but in practice this could create conflicts of interest on housing or grant discussions.    
3. Minutes of Meeting on 11 November 2019

No amendments had been notified since the minutes were circulated. However, the Clerk had brought an early draft of the minutes by accident. This meant that the Chairman only signed off the confidential minutes on this occasion, but the main minutes could still be posted on the website.
4. Matters Arising from the Minutes

All matters arising were covered elsewhere on the agenda. However, JH asked if DTT could set up an emergency fund so that DTT could make quick payments to individuals without a formal application.  A discussion ensued where it was pointed out that discretionary payments could be made anyway (e.g. for bereavements) out of the existing funds.  All cases would be considered individually.
5. Review of Previous Year’s Activities

NM’s draft review was circulated in advance.  NM hoped that this could form the basis of the Trustees’ report for the accounts.  Trustees agreed and felt it was a useful exercise.
6. Clerk’s Report

As mentioned in the report Ray Bater had been asked to repair the whole flight of steps to the mortuary.   He had been delayed by wet weather and ill health, but aimed to have completed the work by the end of January. 

D Bakker had removed the blackthorn bushes from amongst the roses in the Orchard, before they really took hold. 

7. Car Park/Beach 

NM reminded the meeting the paling fence (quite possibly a lengthy stretch) on the beach needed repairing.  Trustees agreed unanimously to ask Fran Cousins quote for this work. NM pointed out that he would need to collect a key from her before work started.  A.P.  JL to ask Fran Cousins to quote.
8. Treasurer’s Report and Financial Matters

NK’s report had been circulated with the latest figures. Everything seemed to be closely mirroring the budget.  Thanks were due to NK for keeping DTT on track and in the black.  

NM reported that the maintenance charges for Gallows Field had been paid. 
The invoices for the fishermen’s huts, winches and allotment rents had been sent out by NK.
NM reported that all insurances for property, public liability and the fishermen’s huts/winches had now been paid. A discussion then ensued regarding invasive plants specifically excluded from the property insurance. The plants concerned were Giant Hogweed, Himalayan Balsam and Japanese Knotweed. NM reported that C & S had been asked whether they could look out for these plants during their regular inspections but they had responded that their staff were unlikely to be able to identify them.  However, an infestation was likely to be spotted fairly quickly by the tenants, who kept the gardens to a good standard.    
Nick Reid of CCLA had offered to revisit but Trustees felt that a bi-annual event was more appropriate.  AP: NM to inform Nick Reid that a visit in 2021 would be welcome. 
9. Governance 

As KM’S term as Trustee had ended, nominations for a replacement were sought at the DPM on the 10th January, but there were no takers.  Potential replacements would be followed up.
10.  Housing
Work on the 2 large conifers at the edge of 2 Maison Dieu’s garden was on hold until further concerns were voiced about them.    
Strimming and clearing the plot at the rear of The Spinney was waiting for Dylan Bakker to re-commence work after Christmas.  Ben Hanks had installed the gate which allowed access. Trustees thanked CC for organising this work and photos of the gate were circulated.

The photos showed part of a large holly tree, which the tenants felt should be trimmed. A.P. JL to ask Chris Spall to assess the tree and report back.

NM gave a brief update regarding The Spinney.  There had been a couple of sticking doors which C&S had dealt with. Also a new shower had been installed at The Spinney as parts to repair the old one were no longer available.

11.  Grants, including Winter Fuel Grants
Trustees considered an application submitted for 5 stacking chairs with arms, for use in the Reading Room. This application had already been discussed at the last meeting but had been put on hold pending a proper written application form. This was approved unanimously.
Trustees were pleased to see several nice thank you cards from recipients of Winter Fuel grants.
12.  Annual Plan & Open Session

NM asked the Trustees if they had any ideas for the coming year. CC had seen a beach rubbish collection scheme in South Africa, which made use of a whale made out of strong wire mesh, along with recyclable collection bags. NM suggested a local competition to attract designs for the collection point(s).  A.P. CC would circulate photographs of the original scheme.     

Trustees then discussed the planning of the annual Open meeting. This would be held on the beach at 6-00pm on Friday 3rd July. The theme would be around the litter picking idea.
13.  AOB

NM reminded Trustees that they were all meeting at the Wilderness at 10-00 am on Sunday 26 January.  A path around the site would then be cleared to enable Suffolk Wildlife Trust to visit the site. It would then be assessed and DTT would be advised how it should be managed for the maximum benefit to wildlife.  
A card and gift were presented to KM whose term of office had ended.
Signed: …......................................................   Dated: …................................
CLERK:  John Lavery, Millpost Cottage, Butts Road, Spexhall, Suffolk, IP19 8QS
Tel:  07779 585316        Email: clerk@dunwichtowntrust.org

